TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING
May 7, 2024

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief
Potesta called the meeting to order at 8:00 A.M.

Roll Call: Mark Knesek, Public Works Director
Mike Pipta, Fire Chief
John Banasiak, Patrol Commander
Steve Jurczak,Police Commissioner

Absent: Tom Black, Councilman

A residents’ request for a “Deer Crossing” sign for the 8900 blk of Grace Street was discussed.
The Traffic Safety Commission determined the speed limit along Grace Street was 20mph, thus
there was not a need for signage as traffic should be aware of its surroundings.

A residents’ request for “Cross Traffic does not Stop “signage at Southbound Branton and Lincoln
and also Northbound at Southmoor and Lincoln as the opposite sides already have signage
posted. Public Works Director Mark Knesek will have the signs made and posted.

Other items:

The bike path crossing on Highway Ave has some safety concerns for bicyclists, with the
possibility of portable speed bumps being placed for summer months. Public Works Director
stated he would look into this. He will also check the bushes around the crossing area and if they
need to be trimmed, he will contact the Park Department.

With no further the meeting adjourned at 8:20 am.



